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Amity Township Board of Supervisors

Meeting Minutes

March 21, 2012
Call to Order/Pledge to the Flag

The March 21, 2012 meeting of the Amity Township Board of Supervisors, held at the Municipal Township Building, 2004 Weavertown Rd., Douglassville, Berks County, Pennsylvania, was called to order at 7:00 PM by Chairperson Robert Yanos.  The following were in attendance:

SUPERVISORS

Robert R. Yanos, Chair

Kim McGrath, Vice Chair
Terry Jones

Richard Gokey 

Paul Weller

STAFF

Kathie Benson, Asst Secretary

Charles E. Lyon, Manager 

Kent Shuebrook, Chief of Police

Brian Boland, Solicitor/Kozloff Stoudt

John Weber, LTL Consultants

ANNOUNCEMENTS  None

PUBLIC COMMENT (AGENDA ITEMS ONLY)
Nothing at this time.
MINUTES  

Paul Weller moved, seconded by Terry Jones to approve the minutes of February 12, 2012. Motion passed 5-0. Kim McGrath moved, seconded by Paul Weller to approve the minutes of March 7, 2012 motion passed 4-1, Mr. Gokey abstained. 

FINANCE

Moved by Terry Jones, seconded by Paul Weller and duly passed to approve the following disbursements:


$  52,166.69  General Fund (1)





$    6,935.92  Fire Fund (4)


$  39,731.92  Sewer Fund (8)
$       120.80  Liquid Fuels  (35)

$  98,955.33  Total  

Mr. Yanos called for any questions for the Treasurer’s and Tax Collectors reports. There were none.
REPORTS
Fire Company Reports – Mr. Yanos asked if any board member had any questions for Amity Township and Monarch Fire Companies from their respective reports. Robert Klein discussed the traffic lights at the intersections of Rt 422 & Monocacy Creek Road and Rt 422 & Limekiln Rd. He stated this will aid in a quicker response time to calls. Mr. Lyon will send a letter to Penn Dot and add these two lights for review and study. Mr. Yanos stated if Penn Dot agrees and approves the strobe mechanisms the Fire Co would be responsible to pay. Mr. Gokey asked if either of the Fire Com receive any finances from Insurance Co’s to cover the Fire Co’s cost to respond to an accident scene. Mike Zomolsky stated most Insurance Co’s feel the aid given yearly from Insurance Fund and local municipalities ability to place a Fire Tax is sufficient enough. 

Planning Commission – Mr. Jones moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to grant a 90 Day-time Extension to Blacksmith Subdivision. Motion Carried 5-0. Brian Boyer reported he expects to resolve all issues with PENNDOT. A revised plan to be submitted shortly. The sewer issues still need to be resolved for preliminary plan approvals. Mr. Jones reported the planning commission discussed the woodland extraction ordinance and recommend the ordinance be removed and allow the buffer ordinance control tree plantings. Mr. Boland stated with no objections from the supervisor’s his office and Mr. Weber will proceed and prepare the ordinance for review and possible adoption. Mr. Yanos reviewed the Village Zoning Concept map. Discussion followed for the Amity Primary Center be included in the defined area and the farm in Blacksmith Pointe be excluded. It was decided to proceed with the map as currently defined. Mr. Boland stated once the Village Commercial restrictions and uses are defined the map may change. Mr. Jones stated discussion may take several months.  
SOLICITOR’S REPORT

Mr. Boland reported he has attended an additional session for the Police Arbitration and another session is scheduled in two weeks.  He will report in executive session.  Mr. Boland requests to discuss the Highmeadows letter of credit in executive session for possible litigation.   
ENGINEER’S REPORT
Mr. Weber reported he performed an inspection for Woods Edge Phase 3A. The letter of credit is about to expire May 17th. A punch list is being prepared and appears most of the phase is in good condition.  The maintenance agreement for Highmeadows Phases 1 & 2 is about to expire. Mr. Weber performed an inspection and current calculations for repairs to bring up to specs is estimated at $433,000. Mr. Jones recommends Woodbrook Drive as the roadway to be brought up to specs as the chosen road for access from Phase 1 to Phase 3. Mr. Weber will attend the executive session to review the potential possible litigation.   
NEW BUSINESS

Crime Watch electric bill- Mr. Jones moved, seconded by Mr. Gokey to authorize the payment of $153.21 for reimbursement for electricity usage. Motion carried unanimously 5-0.  

Animal Rescue League- Mr. Yanos moved seconded by Mr. Gokey to approve the Animal Rescue League contract subject to Mr. Boland’s review and approval. Motion carried unanimously. 5-0. 
Robert Miller-Mr. Miller is looking for a project to perform in the township that would require 100 plus man hours for non profit for an Eagle Scout Project. Mr. Miller will oversee the project from beginning to completion. Mr. Lyon was directed by the board to investigate if there are any available projects and advise Mr. Miller.
EMPLOYEE/OFFICIAL REPORTS

Manager.   Mr. Lyon reported the recommended Road Repair list will be revised to show the roads by tar & chip, micro resurfacing, and complete replacement. Mr. Jones moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to approve the road spec list. Mr. Yanos stated the biggest asset for the board of supervisors is to go out as a group and look at the roads to decide what is needed to be done and know the conditions. Mr. Lyon reported the Bond refinancing paperwork is prepared. Mr. Boland stated the refinancing rate has increased slightly but the rate is still very, very low. The projected rate is 2.6% and the current rate is 3.8%. The refinancing will drop the rate not extend the length of the loan. Mr. Lyon compiled a list of items the board may wish to consider and refinance additional funds. Mr. Boland stated it is very unlikely the rates will drop this low again and would be the time to consider increasing the bond amount. The bond refinancing costs should remain about the same. Mr. Lyon stated the list is generated from items currently listed as items needed from the general funds. The EDU Fund will soon be depleted and with no new planning projects coming in replenishment will not happen soon. Mr. Jones wanted to be sure if sewer rates need to be raised for this bond all users share the increase costs. Mr. Lyon stated the agreements with all other sources are written that they will share in any increase as well as our residents. All members agreed to add the digester cost of $400,000., pump station upgrade for $350,000, and the equalization tank sludge removal and replacement of aerators for $250,000. Mr. Lyon to get true estimates and add to the bond.  The remaining items were not included. Mr. Yanos stated it was not a good practice to borrow the money in the loan for 18 years for radios that do not have a live expectancy beyond the seven year loan offered by the County. Mr. Yanos was not in favor of repairing the switchback located in the area of former Crab Shack. Stating the repairs can be discussed with any developer that decides to make improvements near those lines. Mr. Jones stated the area may show some improvement with the repairs to pump station 5 as well. Mr. Yanos did not want to see the Alarm System upgrade incorporated in the loan. He would be more inclined to raise sewer rates cover these costs. Mr. Yanos further stated township should not borrow money for the listed street projects we should raise taxes. Mr. Boland stated to move forward with a bond rating Moody’s will need the decision of a bond amount prior to the application deadline Monday. Full estimates to be supplied at time of application. Mr. Jones moved seconded by Mr. Gokey to apply for a bond amount not to exceed 3.9 million. Motion carried 5-0. Mr. Lyon will continue to get the best possible costs for the items contingently agreed upon adding. Mr. Lyon request Monocacy Hill Trail Safety to be discussed at next meeting.  Mr. Loomis will continue to monitor the Powerco/Home Ministries site for conformity.  Mr. Gokey reported he spotted a service truck on the lot today. Mr. Lyon encouraged all board members to review the promissory note the County of Berks Department of Emergency Services asked each participating municipality to sign. Mr. Boland stated his office is reviewing the note for several municipalities and expect to make one set of responses. Mr. Lyon reported FEMA is expecting to distribute additional funds to Amity Township for storm damage in 2010. Mr. Yanos requests all board members review the policy of charging for Recycling bins and place on the next agenda. Mr. Lyon has received a recommendation to hire a Health Insurance expert to put out a package for bid comparable to what we have now. It was suggested to include multi year as a part of the bid spec package. Mr. Lyon handed out and acknowledged a letter from Service Electric showing a rate increase. Mr. Lyon reported he has received a digital copy from  St. Lawrence Borough’s new Zoning book, if any member cares to review and comment please contact him. Mr. Lyon stated PENNDOT has agreed to review the intersection at 422 & Monocacy Hill Road. He included the request for protection to our signal pole and will now include the request for strobe lights as the Fire Companies requested earlier. Mr. Gokey moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to approve the expenditure of $10,000. For a new Calgon filter at the Waste Water Treatment Plant. Motion carried 5-0. After speaking to the manufacturer the life expectancy for this filter is 2 to five years. They are the only manufacturer and the more septicity at the plant the sooner it needs replacement. Mr. Gokey moved, seconded by Mrs. McGrath to affirm the layoff of Beth Cuccaro Friday, February 24th. Motion carried unanimously, 5-0.  Mr. Yanos stated this was a result of lack of work in another department and due to the teamster contract. This was not a result of lack of work in the police department. 

Chief of Police Chief Shuebrook reported Officer Smith has a signed confession from the person distributing questionable flyers Saturday evening. Chief Shuebrook praised Officer  O’Rourke & Officer Smith’s abilities to solve this issue quickly.
SUPERVISORS 

Mr. Gokey questioned if local municipalities are conducting their own weigh stations. Chief Shuebrook explained we have an officer in training and any vehicle over 10,000 pounds requires a CDL Class A license to drive. 
PUBLIC COMMENT

Jerry Gleeson requested a copy of the Rural Village Concept proposed map. Mr. Yanos advised we will be sure to email a copy to him and place the map on our website.
ADJOURNMENT& EXECUTIVE SESSION
Upon a motion by Mr. Jones and seconded by Mr. Gokey and duly passed, the meeting was recessed to executive session at 9:55PM for personnel, arbitration & possible litigation issues. 

. 







Respectfully submitted,







Kathie Benson







Assistant Secretary
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